


Centerville Township Legal Notice
For January 19, 2023 Edition,
Leelanau Enterprise 
Attention: Legals

Please publish the following legal notice in the January 19, 2023, edition of the Leelanau Enterprise.  If there are any questions, call Dana Boomer at 231.590.9788. 




	              CENTERVILLE TOWNSHIP 
PLANNING COMMISSION
NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC
Public Hearing
                                     Monday – February 6, 2023 – 6:30 p.m.

At the request of the Township Board (as directed in a motion passed by the Township Board at its regular meeting on January 11, 2023), the Centerville Township Planning Commission has scheduled a public hearing for Monday, February 6, 2023, at 6:30 pm to receive comment on a proposed Zoning Ordinance text amendment. The purpose of the text amendment is to remove language in Zoning Ordinance Section 13.1, Procedures for Site Plan Review, subsection 13.1(C)(b). It is proposed to remove the following language from that subsection: 

“All site plans, exclusive of towers, shall be acted upon within ninety (90) days of receipt by the Centerville Township Planning Commission of a complete application and site plan meeting the requirements in B of this Section . . . . This review period may be extended upon written agreement between the applicant and the Planning Commission.”

The Planning Commission requests your questions, input, opinions or concerns relating to this proposed amendment.

	To submit written comments, write to the Planning Commission, c/o Beth Chiles, Centerville Township Clerk; 5001 S. French Road, Cedar, MI 49621 ; or email clerk.centerville@gmail.com. Centerville Township will provide services for the hearing impaired and others with disabilities with seven days’ notice to the Township at the address and phone above.

	Dana Boomer, Centerville Township Planning Commission Recording Secretary 







